
Question on Notice 

No. 922 

Asked on 21 August 2024 

 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED THE MINISTER FOR FIRE AND DISASTER RECOVERY AND 
MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON N BOYD)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the expenditure of $100,000 out of a budgeted commitment of $7.5m in 
2024-25 for the replacement Gympie South Fire Station—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) of any changes or variations to the planned scope of works and 
the budgeted commitment and (b) following changes will the site be suitable and fit for 
purpose for a rapidly growing region given that it was purchased in 2014? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
QFD advises no variation to planned scope of works is expected beyond the current concept 
design and the station’s design. The site identified for the replacement fire and rescue 
station remains fit for purpose.   
 
 


